
Washington Outboard Club 
P.O. Box 1226 

West Sacramento, CA  95961 
Membership Meeting 

August 12, 2021 
 

 
The meeting was called to order by Commodore Guy Brown at 7:00 p.m. 

 
The Commodore welcomed all 114 attendees and informed them that the 

meeting was being conducted according to Yolo County’s Covid indoor 
instructions.  

 
The Commodore announced that ticket sales for the Annual Fisherman of the 

Year Banquet are currently being sold.  WOC members who have previously 

purchased tickets for last year’s banquet can use their tickets or get 
reimbursed for them. Contact Steve Rath for any questions. 

 
Purser Tom Harina presented the August 2021 Purser Report. 

 
Income from all sources: $21,296.64:  Membership Renewals $21,265.00, 

Interest $31.64. 
 

Expenses $208.25:  City of West Sacramento $175.00, Suncrest Bank 
$33.25. 

 
Funds available end of July 2021 $197,685.72.  

Funds available end of July 2020 $86,413.56.  
 

The budget report was approved as presented. 

 
Secretary: As of August 12, 2021, there were 594 members renewed for the 

June 1, 2021 – May 31, 2022 year. 135 members are West Sacramento 
residents (22%).  There are 121 people on the Wait List.  13 are West 

Sacramento residents (11%).   
 

Board Member Rick Tietz provided details for the upcoming September 11, 
2021 Striper Derby. Boat launching will begin at 5:00 a.m. and fishing starts 

at 7:00 a.m.  Final weigh in is at 2:00 p.m. and lunch will be served at noon.  
The Derby will need 5 volunteers for the Cook Crew (Contact Allan 

Grossman) and 15 volunteers for the Derby (Contact Rick Tietz). 
 

Commodore Guy Brown Updates: 
 



The Commodore provided a brief overview of the activities completed to 
date to replace/repair the boat ramp.   

 
The Commodore provided an update of the road pavement activity. The City 

of West Sacramento will be sharing half of the costs for the repair. The road 
will still need to be sealed at a future date. 

 
The Commodore shared that the City of West Sacramento has solicited the 

WOC’s help in volunteering for a trail maintenance program starting in 2022.  
The WOC would allow members to use this activity for meeting a “volunteer” 

activity requirement.  
 

The Commodore reported that options are still being looked at to protect 
members from potential fall incidents between the docks. The open spaces 

are covered with wood boards on a temporary basis until we find a more 

viable option. 
 

We will be looking for speakers for the November or December Membership 
meetings. 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m. 

 
Tom Lee, Secretary 

 
 

 
 

 
 


